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Dear parents/ caregivers

Most of you will have heard or will be aware of the change in our COVID-19 threat status.

On behalf of the government our Prime Minister, Jacinda Ardern, announced the most severe response, level 4 of the country's Covid-19 threat system, this afternoon. 

She announced that in two days’ time New Zealand will shut down in response to the community transmission of COVID-19. 

Schools across New Zealand will close from Tuesday, non-essential businesses will shut, and travel around the country will be "severely limited".

This means that schools will be closed from tomorrow, except to the children of essential workers such as doctors, nurses, ambulance drivers and police. This will be temporary, and schools will close entirely from midnight Wednesday.

Our thoughts are with you as you make adjustments to cater for this change. We will continue to work on more ways to deliver on-line programmes to your children.

To start with children can access both Reading Eggs and Mathletics from home using their login details. If you do not have their login details, please let either their teacher or Linda know and they will get them to you.

Please encourage your children to write each day. This could be a letter to a loved one they cannot see, it could be about their feelings, it could be imaginative or just a topic of interest to them. Please read their writing (unless they ask that you don’t) and provide some positive feedback. Older children can do some online research around something that interests them and find an interesting way to share what they have learnt. 
School holidays are being brought forward so that they are completed within the four-week period. Holidays will now begin from Monday 30 March to Tuesday 14 April inclusive (a reminder that the Tuesday after Easter Monday is always a closed day for schools).
 
At the end of the school holidays, schools will be open for distance learning but not physically open for staff to work at the schools.
 
Please note the instruction to stay home (Alert Level 4) will continue beyond the new school holiday period but schools will be technically open for distance instruction. Teachers will be working offsite. 

We will let you know when schools are cleared to reopen. 
The biggest priority is, of course, to stay well by following the guidelines set out by the Ministry of Health with hand washing and social isolation being key.

Although we must isolate ourselves as much as possible it is important to keep a look out for vulnerable family, friends and neighbours.

Let’s keep everyone safe.  

I wish you all the very best of health.

Regards

Linda
